
We are very pleased to announce that the Canadian Nurses Association (C.N.A.) now recognizes 

Infection Prevention and Control as a nursing specialty practice, meeting 10 stringent criteria related to: 

 Healthcare system need and demand 

 Specialized function 

 Specialty association 

 National representation 

 Standards of practice 

 Specialty core competencies 

 Core knowledge 

 Education 

 Advancement of nursing specialty 

 Certification 

We thank C.N.A and Executive Lead, Certification and Professional Development, Patricia Elliott-Miller, 

and Certification Nurse Advisor, Lucie Vachon for their foresight and proactive resolution of this matter. 

In addition, we are grateful to our members Madeleine Ashcroft, Network of Nursing Specialties 

representative to the C.N.A. Board, former Board members Sheila MacDonald, Donna Moralejo and 

Marion Yetman, and Executive Director Gerry Hansen for their perseverance in ensuring the rightful 

recognition of Infection Prevention and Control Professionals in the profession of nursing.   


